TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON 

CONSERVATION – LAKE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, July 11, 2013
7: 00 P.M.

EATON E. SMITH MEETING ROOM – TOWN HALL

MINUTES 
Present: Chair Peter Zawisza, Vice Chair Allen Petell, Roger Abraham, Irene Curtis, Joe Carbonell and Nancy Selavka.  
Absent:  Mark Niosi, Marty Podskoch and Joe Mercieri.
1.  Call to Order:  Chair Zawisza called this regular meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

2.  Seating of Alternates – No alternates to seated. 
3.  Approval of Minutes of June 11, 2013
Ms. Petell made a motion to approve the minutes as written of the June 13, 2013 meeting; seconded by Mr. Carbonell; Vote:  Yes: 6; No: 0; Abstain: 0, motion passed. 
A motion was made by Mr. Petell to add an item 6a to the agenda, Application Review at 0000 Wangonk Trail (9A/70C/44) to repair a seawall, seconded by Mr. Carbonell, Vote: Yes: 6; No: 0; Abstain: 0, motion passed.  
4.  Communications and Liaison Reports 
Mr. Petell reported Ms. Checko is now qualified as an Agent for Approval, along with Chairman Foran at I/W.  

Oakum Dock Road – Asphalt was undercut, so (resident) installed new concrete pad, moved stones, etc. without a permit.  DEEP has asked for a permit.  There will also be an additional pad/boulders added and stones will be added.  
Scraggy Island’s cease and desist order was also discussed at I/W.  

No communications from the Town. 
 5.  Public Remarks - None
6.  Plan Review 

6a.  0000 Wangonk Trail, to construct/repair seawall. 

Ms. Curtis recused herself from this application.  

Dean Brown, contractor, was present to explain the work involved.  They will be going one foot beyond where the seawall is, and put in rebar.  (See Attachment #1 – Application).  Alternatives were considered, but were not feasible.  The wall will be 90 lineal feet and will be tapered at an angle to stop runoff.  The only comment made by I/W was that the wall was being extended into the Lake by one foot.  
After a short discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Carbonell to approve this application as presented to45 reinforce the seawall to Dean Brown’s specifications; seconded by Mr. Petell, Vote: Yes: 5; (Ms.Curtis recused herself); No: 0; Abstain: 0, motion passed.   

7.  Old Business

a.  Sub-Committee Report on Education (Carbonell, Mercieri, Curtis, Selavka, Petell)
Mr. Mercieri was not present 

Mr. Petell reported that the Old Home Day Booth was covered for the times necessary.  He will be bringing, 10 x 10 tent, two six foot tables, map, table, watershed signs, Airline Trail signed with fold-out easels, DEEP pamphlets, and frog pamphlets. 
Mr. Carbonell stated he has the stencil for the catch basins and the paint given by Public Works.  

Mr. Petell shared his observations during a heaving rain this morning at Clark Hill/Lake Drive/N. Main Street intersection; as well as Mountain Trail. 

Mr. Carbonell mentioned that water runs past the camp ground and due to the topography, runs right down the street.  He stated Hale Brook gets a lot of water from there too.  

Chair Zawisza reported on his monthly meeting with the Town Manager, Dr. George, DEEP, Mrs. Checko, and department heads.  He mentioned he contacted her regarding the lack of silt fences being used during the project at Sears Park.  A response came from Anchor Engineering who is supervising the project, stating, “Everything is in accordance with the plans”; requiring stabilization to 50%.  The Agent for the project being a Town employee in charge of the project was questioned.  
Mr. Zawisza noted that he observed there was no water at all in the detention basins after six full hours of rain.  He will question the new Public Works Superintendant when he is on staff.  

Mr. Carbonell explained the positioning of the new boat launch and the difficulties some may have with the new access to the Lake (backing trailer 50’ in a straight line).    

Mr. Petell gave an overview of the monthly meeting with the Town Manager; and as of last meeting, Dr. George had given a “reader’s digest” power point presentation of his progress.  He will be addressing the Town Council on the 23rd of July.  Dr. George did a priority list with dollar amounts attached, and that a lot of the items on the top of the list to keep the Lake clean are Public Works maintenance items (runoffs, cleaning catch basins, road sweeping).  The Friends of the Lake will be mailing out an educational newsletter (public awareness).  They hope to put together an email list.  
8.  New Business 

a. Water Sampling 
Jack Solomon has been sampling every week with sucky discs for clarity.  The Lake water is very clear now.  The new fresh aerated water (all the rain water) has affected it.  The Commission will look at adding aeration in the deep holes.  Ms. Selavka will be doing in-Lake testing this weekend.  Sampling will be done twice a month from April until September each year.   

The Road Improvement Plan was discussed and will be discussed with the new Public Works Superintendant.  

The Commission’s budget is still not being emailed to the Chairman.  The Clerk will contact Jeff Jylkka to affect this.  

b. Schedule meeting with George Knoecklien to inspect water testing equipment (repairing and replacing).  

This item was erroneously put on this agenda.  It will not be on next month’s agenda.  
c. Research potential grants for water quality improvement and conservation purposes.
This will be an ongoing effort.  

9.  Public Remarks - None
10.  Adjournment

Motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Abraham, seconded by Mr. Curtis, meeting adjourn at 8:11 p.m..  
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Carducci 

Recording Secretary                                                                                                                                                              
6-14-13

Approved 8-8-13
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